
 
TOWN OF ERIN PRAIRIE 

MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 
MONDAY, JUNE 9, 2025 

 
The town of Erin Prairie monthly Board meeting was called to order Monday, June 9th, 2025 

by John Van Dyk at the Erin Prairie Town Hall at 6:30pm. Present were Board members John Van Dyk, 
Brad Hermansen, and Dennis Mitchell. Motions were made by Dennis to approve the agenda as 
presented and approve the April Meeting minutes as written. Brad seconded the motions, which 
passed by affirmative vote.  
 It was reported there is 279,324.26 in our checking and Money Market Accounts at this time. 
The bills were presented and discussed. Brad made a motion to approve the treasurers report and 
pay the bills as presented. Dennis seconded the motion which passed unanimously.  
 Spot patching on roads is still being worked on. Mowing ditches was discussed, they are 
planning a start date of late June or early July.  
 Krista read an email from the Towns Attorney, discussing the  Moratorium the Solar 
Committee presented to the Board. Brad made a motion to sign the moratorium; John seconded 
the motion, signing of the Moratorium was passed. Dennis abstained from voting on the 
Moratorium.  
 Solar ordinances are being discussed, a solar committee could put together ordinances for 
the board to possibly approve. If the ordinances are more restrictive than the counties’ ordinances, 
then the county zoning board would have to approve.  The ordinances cannot be more restrictive 
than the States ordinances. The solar committee will continue to meet every Wednesday night at 
Erin Prairie Townhall.  

A brief review of ambulance and fire department meeting information was given by John. 
Liquor Licenses, Operator’s licenses and applications to sell cigarettes for Bases Loaded 

Saloon and Rooster’s Roadhouse were reviewed.  Also a Class B Beer and Class C Liquor (wine 
only) License application for the Dittman’s, The Back 80, was reviewed. 
 A motion was made by Dennis to approve issuing licenses to Bases Loaded Saloon, 
Rooster’s Roadhouse, and The Back 80.  Brad seconded and passed the motion.  
 

The Open Book is scheduled for Monday June 26th noon-2pm. The July Board of Review 
meeting is scheduled for Monday, July 14th beginning at 6:00p.m. 
 At 7:22p.m. John made a motion to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Brad and passed 
by affirmative vote. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Krista Johnson, Clerk/Treasurer 
 


